
Nield’s Notes 
February 2025 

Dear Students, 

This admissions cycle is moving along and we have reached a major milestone.  The "Plan to 
Enroll" feature in the AMCAS Choose Your Medical School Tool opens this month. 

Important Task 
 

Beginning February 19, 2025, you are strongly encouraged to access the AMCAS Choose Your 
Medical School Tool and select “Plan to Enroll” at WVU School of Medicine. If you have multiple 
acceptances and do not plan to enroll at WVU School of Medicine, please email our admissions 
office TODAY at medadmissions@hsc.wvu.edu and simply state that you will be withdrawing 
your acceptance; then, your seat will become available to a waitlisted applicant. 

 
Upcoming Events 

• Webinar 1: The admissions team will be hosting the Director of Financial Aid for an 
information session regarding financial aid. The admissions team will also discuss other 
items, such as immunizations and the AMCAS Choose Your Medical School Tool. The 
session will be on Wednesday, March 5, from 3:30 - 4 pm ET. 

o You can join the session via Zoom: https://wvumdtv.zoom.us/j/96142949226  
o Meeting ID: 961 4294 9226 
o You do not need to RSVP, but if you have specific questions, please submit them 

using this form before February 28 at 8:00 am ET. 

• Second Look Weekend: 

o Friday, April 11: Tour of the Health Science Center (if you have already participated 
in one of the Friday tours, this will be the same tour) with 1 guest permitted. The 
tour will be 4-5 pm ET. 

o Saturday, April 12: Join us from 1 – 7 pm ET for information sessions with Deans and 
faculty members, a tour of the Simulation Center, a student panel, and dinner. More 
details to follow. One guest is permitted. 

Deadline Reminders 
 

• You can Commit to Enroll as early as April 30, 2025! 
• MD/PhD students must “Commit to Enroll” at WVU SoM on May 1, 2025 
• MD students must “Commit to Enroll” at WVU SoM by May 31, 2025 

 
Please contact our Admissions Team with any questions or concerns. 
 
Linda S. Nield, MD 
Admissions Dean 
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